Press release: Updated plans for
Stockbury roundabout transformation
revealed

The Stockbury roundabout, where the M2 meets the A249 near Sittingbourne in
Kent will be replaced with a new free flowing junction providing
uninterrupted journeys for drivers on the M2 and the A249 and a new enlarged
roundabout for drivers changing roads at the junction.

The plans that have been published add detail to the announcement of the
preferred option for the upgrade last May and follow an earlier public
consultation in 2017.

Highways England’s project manager Camelia Lichtl said:

Having announced our preferred options for this important
investment last year this is now a further opportunity for everyone
to help us shape the detail of the individual scheme before we
submit firm and final proposals to the planning authorities.

We’'d urge anyone with an interest in the improvements to let us
know their views. This is an important investment in one of the
most important routes in the South East

The improvements form part of the current £15 billion government
investment in motorways and major A roads and are a vital element
of Highways England’s support to unlock the potential for new homes
and jobs by tackling congestion

new Interchange between M2 and the A249 at Junction 5

The M2 is a key route linking London with Rochester and Faversham with the
Port of Dover. The interchange between the M2 and the A249 at junction 5 is
currently heavily congested with tens of thousands of vehicles using the
junction every day. Local Authority plans for additional housing in the area
will also have a significant impact on a junction which is already
experiencing congestion.

The new proposals include: an enlarged roundabout, with a new through route
for A249 traffic; there will also be new dedicated left turn filter lanes for
traffic traveling between the M2 and the A249; a new single lane slip road
from the M2 east bound to the A249 northbound to avoid the Stockbury
roundabout altogether, and measures to improve facilities for people using
the junction on foot.

A statutory consultation on the improved proposals started on 13 Jun. The
deadline for receipt of all comments or objections is 25 July 2019 at
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midnight.

The plans have been published on our website and are also available at
council offices and libraries across the area.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.
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